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A WEEKLY NEWSLETTER FOR THE JOHN PAUL COLLEGE COMMUNITY 
 Term 1, Issue 5       23

rd
 February 2015 

Ma te pono Me te aroha – Through Faith and Love 

2015 School Theme :  ‘Per Ardua Ad Astra – Through Adversity To The Stars’  

Dear Parents/ Caregivers 
Kia Ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa, Greetings 
EXCELLENCE IN ALL THINGS 
Most of our students are striving to do their best in all school endeavours. Please support our 
school by encouraging your child to: 

 Complete all school work and home work on time and to the highest standard 

 Arrive at school with all the right equipment and exercise books 

 Join a co-curricular activity e.g sport, music, drama, chess etc 
SCHOOL ASSESSMENTS 
Your children will by now have received a schedule of assessments, including due dates. It is 
essential that as parents, you take an interest in them, particularly due dates. Last year we had a 
significant number of senior students who did not meet deadlines due to poor time management  
STUDENT SUCCESSES  
Email words and a photo (if available) to Sue Rowles on sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz if your child 
has done well in sports, co-curricular or community service so we can share their success with 
the school and wider community.   
EXTRA EXCELLENT ENDORSEMENTS 
Congratulations go to the following students who gained Excellence endorsement with their NCEA in 2014  
 

NCEA Level 1 Excellence Lily Florence and Bethany Cheesman 
NCEA Level 2 Excellence Julian Smith and Saloni Patel  
God bless 
Patrick Walsh 
Principal 
  

 
 
 
  
 

JPC STATEMENTS AND GENERAL ACTIVITY CONTRIBUTION 
Statements will be emailed or posted out (if no email address is supplied) by the end of February.  They 
will include the General Activity Contribution for 2015. 
  

2015 General Activity Contribution 

Parents are asked to pay a General Activity Contribution of: 

$355.00 Year 7 per student 

$585.00 Year 8-11 per student 

$780.00 Year 12-13 per student 

·         These contributions may be claimed in your personal tax return as a donation. 
·         There is a 10% discount if the full fee is paid by the end of March. 
·         Payment can be made by cheque, cash, eftpos or creditcard. Or, if automatic payments have 
been set up by the end of March, and full payment of contribution fees completed by the end of 
October, the 10% discount will apply. Automatic payment forms are  available from our website. 
·         There is also a family rebate of $100.00 for the third and any additional child in the same family. 
·         Contribution fees cover curriculum expenses, day trips, etc. Year level Camps will be charged 
separately. 

Mrs J Boyce – Fees Officer 
E schoolfees@jpc.school.nz   
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ABSENTEES 
If your child is going to be away from school please either 
email absentees@jpc.school.nz or beryl.arnott@jpc.school.nz  
or ring 07 3478795 option 2 
 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
TERM 1 changes highlighted 

February  
16-27 ERO visit 
24 Yr 9-13 Athletics (NB) 
 Yr 11 to Waikato Uni (HS) 
25-27 Yr 8 Pilgrimage (FB) 
26 Yr 9-13 Athletics (NB) back up day 
26 Yr 13 Headz Up Leadership Day-Waik 
27 YES E-Day (WM) 
March 
2-4 Yr 8 Beach Trip (LC) 
5 MI Track & Field – Taupo (FA) 
6-8 NISS Rowing Champs – Karapiro 
14/15 NISS Mountainbiking 
14/15 WaiBOP Track and Field 
16/17 Yr 13 Retreat – St Mary’s Church 
17 BOP Lawn Bowls (BM) 
20 School photos 
 Interim Reports Issued 
23-29 MAADI Rowing (ST) 
23 NZSS Ultimate Frisbee (CW) – Taupo 
24 Parent/Teacher Interviews – 3.30-6pm 
 Signum Fidei Mtg –Whare – 4-6pm 
26 French Trip Departs (CH) 

NZSS U15/U19 Rugby 7s Tauranga 
Yr 12 Parish Mass – St Michaels  
Parent/Teacher Interviews – 3.30-6pm 

26-28 Yr 13 SSC Camp (NB) 
28 NZSS Track & Field – Auckland 
 Shakespeare Festival (TG) – RLHS 
30 Yr 11 Road Safety Expo (WM) 
April 
1 China Trip (WM) 
2 Holy Thursday Liturgy 
 

OPEN NIGHT: Thursday 18th JUNE 
SCHOOL BALL: Saturday 4th JULY 

 
 
 

Young Vinnies are collecting cans 
and non-perishable meal foods, 
biscuits, breakfast cereals and 
sachet drinks for the St Mary's 
Catholic Church SVDP Food 
Bank cupboard at the church. 
Mrs G Cook 
E: Gillian.cook@jpc.school.nz  
 

HOMEWORK CENTRE 
3.15-5.00pm Mondays & Wednesdays 

Mondays:     Literacy/ English Support 
Wednesdays: Numeracy/ Maths/ Science Support 

Students will be supported with all homework on either day. 
A snack is provided outside the library, from 3.15-3.30, for those students  

who attend the Homework Centre 
Mrs M Stokes           E: margaret.stokes@jpc.school.nz 

 
   

WANTED 
UNWANTED SCHOOL TIES 
 
We urgently require  
donations of unwanted  

JPC school ties.  
If you can help, please bring  

to the main reception.  

Thank you 

 

YEAR 9 LAKE SAFTEY PROGRAMME 
20th March – 9TW, 9MO, 9SM 
YEAR 8 BEACH TRIP 
2nd March – 8DL & 8MB 
3rd March – 8WT & 8PR 
4th March – 8CW & 8JR 
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Below is the first of three 

extracts taken from  

MESSAGE OF HIS HOLINESS 
POPE FRANCIS FOR LENT 2015. 
As we enter into the season of lent 
we can reflect on this message to 

all people of goodwill. 
 
 

1. “If one member suffers, all suffer together” (1 Cor 12:26) – The Church 

The love of God breaks through that fatal withdrawal into ourselves which is indifference. The Church 

offers us this love of God by her teaching and especially by her witness. But we can only bear witness 

to what we ourselves have experienced. Christians are those who let God clothe them with goodness 

and mercy, with Christ, so as to become, like Christ, servants of God and others. This is clearly seen in 

the liturgy of Holy Thursday, with its rite of the washing of feet. Peter did not want Jesus to wash his 

feet, but he came to realize that Jesus does not wish to be just an example of how we should wash 

one another’s feet. Only those who have first allowed Jesus to wash their own feet can then offer this 

service to others. Only they have “a part” with him (Jn 13:8) and thus can serve others. 

Lent is a favourable time for letting Christ serve us so that we in turn may become more like him. This 

happens whenever we hear the word of God and receive the sacraments, especially the Eucharist. 

There we become what we receive: the Body of Christ. In this body there is no room for the 

indifference which so often seems to possess our hearts. For whoever is of Christ, belongs to one body, 

and in him we cannot be indifferent to one another. “If one part suffers, all the parts suffer with it; if 

one part is honoured, all the parts share its joy” (1 Cor 12:26). 

The Church is the communio sanctorum not only because of her saints, but also because she is a 

communion in holy things: the love of God revealed to us in Christ and all his gifts. Among these gifts 

there is also the response of those who let themselves be touched by this love. In this communion of 

saints, in this sharing in holy things, no one possesses anything alone, but shares everything with 

others. And since we are united in God, we can do something for those who are far distant, those 

whom we could never reach on our own, because with them and for them, we ask God that all of us 

may be open to his plan of salvation." 

Our weekly Wednesday morning Masses begin this Wednesday 25th February at 8.10am in the Chapel. 

Everyone is welcome. 

Mrs K Bloomfield – DRS      E: Karen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz  

 

FULLFILL FRIDAY'S IN LENT 
Once again, our JPC community has made a commitment to raise funds for the FullFull Van Project in 
2015. On each Friday during Lent there will be a collection during morning form time, with all money 
collected, going directly to the FullFill Van. 
 
Students are encouraged to bring 50 cents -  50 cent Friday for the Fullfill Van. The FullFill Van is a 
project of St Vincent de Paul Society, who are working to address the issue of child poverty in Rotorua. 
Please support this worthy cause.   

Week 1:  20 February, $ 211.20 was donated.   
Thank you very much for your continued generosity!  JPC students are also volunteering to help serve 
the afternoon tea each Tuesday and Wednesday.  
Faith In Action. 
 

mailto:Karen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz


 

                                                                                             

                                                                         

Tweens and Teens Toolbox Parenting Course (12-18) 
 The teenage years can be like riding a roller coaster.  Toolbox courses aim to take out a few of the 

nastier twists and turns on the track and also to help parents hold on and enjoy the ride. 
Six week courses 

Day course starting Thursday 12 February at 9.30am to 11.30am 
St John’s Church Cnr Ranolf & Victoria Streets Central Rotorua 

 Night course  
starting Tuesday 17 February at 7.30pm to 9.30pm 

Open Home Foundation 17 Marguerita Street Central Rotorua 
 Contact Dee Horne, The Parenting Place Coordinator Rotorua 
Rotorua@theparentingplace.com 0276139067 or 07 345 5447 

 

FROM THE CAREERS OFFICE 
A world-class career as an airline pilot starts with world-class training 

CTC AVIATION OPEN DAY – SATURDAY MARCH 7th – CREW TRAINING CENTRE, HAMILTON 
Tour the training & accommodation facility, talk to the instructors & trainees, meet the guests from the 
airlines 

For more details and to register for the open day, visit ctcwings.com/nz 

******************************************************************************************** 
NZ SCHOOL OF RADIO - WORKSHOPS 
The NZ School of Radio is offering TV Presenting and On-Screen Acting weekend workshops in March. 
There will be on offer two Stage 1 classes over two weekends, with dates then set for Stage 2 based on 
demand. 
Dates being: 

TV PRESENTING WORKSHOP 
Stage 1 (2days) 10 -5pm 
Saturday March 7th & Sunday 8th or 
Saturday March 28th & Sunday 29th 

 
ON –SCREEN ACTING FOR TV & FILM WORKSHOP 
Stage 1 (2days) 10 -5pm 
Saturday March 7th & Sunday 8th or 
Saturday March 28th & Sunday 29th  

More information on these workshops including costs and registration forms are available from the 
Careers Department. Spaces are limited. 
 
   INTRODUCTION TO RADIO ANNOUNCING (TASTER COURSES) 

These Taster Courses will be held on the following dates. 
Tuesday, April 7th 
Tuesday, June 23rd 
Tuesday, October 27th 2015 

At the NZSOR Campus, Level 1, 30 Grey St, Tauranga. Cost per person $69.00 
 
Students will learn the basics of Radio announcing, how to communicate with target audiences, how to 
prepare and execute a basic voice break on-air, how to operate the on-air studio desk, and they will 
actually go on-air on The RIFF & 88.1 XFM which broadcasts throughout Tauranga. 
Places are limited and will fill up fast so register at least 7 days before the course date. 
Registration forms are available at Careers Office 

******************************************************************************************** 
THE FOLLOWING UNIVERSITIES WILL BE DOING PRESENTATIONS 

The University of Canterbury - 12.20pm Wednesday the 25th February 
The University of Waikato - 11.15am Tuesday the 17th March 
Massey University - 9am Tuesday 24th March 
AUT – 2pm Tuesday 24th March 
This is a great way to find out what courses the Universities have to offer. 
 

Sheryl Hewitson – Careers Advisor E: Sheryl.hewitson@jpc.school.nz  

mailto:Rotorua@theparentingplace.com
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YEAR 8 PILGRIMAGE TO CATHOLIC SITES IN ROTORUA: 
FEBRUARY 25th, 26th & 27th   

(THE PILGRIMMAGE IS COMPULSORY) 

 
Wednesday 25 Feb:  Mrs Cook -  8CW and 8WT 

Thursday 26 Feb:  Veronica Aislabie & Mrs Dobson - 8DL and 8JR 
Friday 27 Feb:  Mr Kowalewski &  Mrs Hepi – 8MB and 8PR 

 
Bus departs JPC at 8.45a.m (the Pilgrimage is compulsory) 

Students must wear school uniform and bring a healthy packed lunch with snacks and a drink.  
Students will return to school by 3pm. 

A Pilgrimage is a journey made to a particular place for spiritual and religious reasons. For Christians 
they are opportunities to seek guidance for direction in life and to thank God for blessings received.  
The places of interest for the Year 8 Pilgrimage are:  

  Pukeroa Hill (Hospital Hill): where the first Catholic church was built. Today it is the site of the 
Hospital Chapel.  

  St Michael’s Catholic Church: The church where the Mill Hill Priests began their missionary 
work in 1888.  

  St Mary’s Catholic Church: The second church built in Rotorua in 1954 as the population of 
Catholics grew in Rotorua.  

  Tyburn Monastery: The Tyburn Nuns have recently joined the community of Rotorua. (Since 
May 2009). They offer their place as an oasis of prayer and reflection for people particularly the 
Hamilton Diocese.  

Mrs B Fredricksen – Campus Minister  E: bernadette.fredricksen@jpc.school.nz  
  
 

As the sun ‘continues to play’ please ensure 
your child is wearing sunblock during the 
school day and has a water bottle to keep 
rehydrated to avoid heat stress and headaches. 

 

        

 

SETFREE 2015 
“Dear young people, listen within: Christ is      
       knocking at the   door of your heart.” 
 
Years 9 – 13  10th – 12th April  
(Middle weekend of the school holidays) 
At Totara Springs Christian Camp, Matamata 

 
SetFree National Catholic Youth Festival is a prime opportunity to encounter Christ through 
excellent music and youth culture. Filled with phenomenal speakers, sacrament, prayer, music, 
and video, in an atmosphere that is engaging and exciting, do not let this event pass you by! 

JPC will provide a bus for Rotorua people and others who may need transport. 
Cost   : $140:00 if registered by March 26th 

Information and registrations; look at website  setfree.org.nz 
Notify Mr Kowalewski names of those students needing the bus. 
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JPC NETBALL 2015 
Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
Your child has expressed an interest in playing netball for John Paul College this year. 
 
The season begins on Saturday 21

st
 March for all Senior teams at 11am and Saturday 2

nd
 May for all Collegiate and 

Intermediate teams at 930 am at the Rotorua Netball Pavilion. 
 
The fees this year are:  $100.00 for all Senior players 
     $60.00 -Rotorua Netball Fees 

 $15.00 – Umpire Fees 
 $25.00 – 4x Balls + Match Ball, Whistles, Bag, 1

st
 Aid  Kits, Repairs. 

 
$85 for all Collegiate players 
$50.00 - Rotorua Netball 
$10.00 - Umpire Fees 
$25.00 – 4x Balls + Match Ball, Whistles, Bag, 1

st
 Aid   Kits, Repairs. 

 
$75 for all Intermediate players. 
$40.00 Rotorua Netball 
$10.00 Umpire Fees 
$25.00 – 4x Balls + Match Ball, Whistles, Bag, 1

st
 Aid   Kits, Repairs. 

.  
Uniforms will not be issued until fees are paid and all money is to be paid to the Accounts office before the 

competition begins for each age group. The fees above will also have additional costs added throughout the season 
due to travel costs and other school events involving Netball. 
 All Teams are required to have 2 umpires per team. Your chosen umpires will need to attend an umpiring 
course to qualify as a registered umpire and Senior teams will be paid by Rotorua Netball at the end of your game. All 
Intermediate & Collegiate umpires will be recorded for each game they umpire and reimbursed through the school. 
Therefore we would like to invite all players, coaches, friends, and family to attend the umpire classes as it is vital we 
have umpires who are qualified and understand the rules.  
 The classes are available for ages 11+ the next umpire course will be held on the 22

nd
 February or the 1

st
 of 

March from 9am-3pm at the Netball pavilion. If you have your Centre Theory and would like to complete your Zone, 
classes are available on the 26

th
 February and 5

th
 of March 2015. Please attend if you can. 

 
We really appreciate the support of family and friends during the netball season.  Coaches and managers are needed 
for a large number of teams. Please indicate on the return slip if you or someone you know can assist in any of these 
areas.   
 
Without coaches and managers teams will be unable to continue the season.  
 
If you have any questions regarding Netball please feel free to contact me via email natasha.rogers@jpc.school.nz  
 
Kind regards 
Natasha Rogers 
Teachers In Charge - Netball 
…………………………………………………………………………………………..…………………......………………… 
Please return this slip to Mrs Rogers ASAP. 
 
My child _____________________ Form Class ______ will be playing netball for JPC in the 2015 season. 
 
I am able to assist as a coach.          I am able to assist as a manager.    
 
Parent/ Caregiver: ……………………………......………………Contact Phone number ……………………………......…… 

ROTORUA JUNIOR NETBALL CLUB HOLIDAY PROGRAMME 
For Years 1-8 7th – 9th April 9.00a.m – 3.00p.m 

Cost: $90  Held at the Rotorua Energy Events Centre 
What to bring: water bottle, shoes, lunch 

Programmes will be emailed to registered players 
For a registration form, contact: Rose O’Brien-Gardner 
Mobile: 029 770 1510  Email: junior.netball@gmail.com  

 

mailto:natasha.rogers@jpc.school.nz
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NEWS FROM THE SPORTS DESK 
RESULTS FROM JPC SWIM SPORTS 
Year 7 Boys Champion: Joshua Balmer-breaking the 50m Breaststroke record that has stood for 21 years. (1993.) 
Year 7 Girls Champion: Molly Sinclair 
 
Year 8 Boys Champion: Jacob Stubbing 
Year 8 Girls Champion: Milla Theobald 
 
Junior Boys Champion: Jude Carpenter 
Junior Girls Champion: Samantha Irving 
 
Intermediate Boys Champion: David Boles 
Intermediate Girls Champion: Anna Piebenga 
 
Senior Boys Champion: Joshua Ensor 
Senior Girls Champion: Gillian Macken 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO ALEC JOHNSON  
who attended the Waikato Bay of Plenty Track & Field Champs on the weekend and gained the following 
results: 
Shotput   GOLD   10.91m (PB) 
Javelin     GOLD   34.67m 
Discus      SILVER  35.23m (PB) 
100m       4th        12.06s (Season Best) 
200m       4th        24.64s (Season Best) 

 
RATS DUATHLON 

The RATS Duathlon is back with some exciting new additions! RATS has teamed up with NDuro 
to make this event bigger and better than ever! 
  This off-road duathlon event is for Year 7-8 students. Children can enter as individuals or as part 
of a team (2 or 3 per team), but they must all be the same age category.  
  There will be spot prizes on the day and a trophy presented to the winning school in both Primary 
and Intermediate category. There will be a FREE sausage sizzle for all competitors after their race. 
When:             Tuesday, 10th March 2015 (postponement Thursday, 12th March) 
Where:            Waipa MTB Carpark 
Cost:               $10 per child payable to JPC School Office. 
Who:               Year 7 - Year 8 
Entries close: Entries received by Wednesday, 4th March 2015 will receive a personalised    
number plate, all entries after this date will receive a handwritten number   plate. 
 
If your child is interested in competing in this event please see Mr Faulkner for a entry form. 
Or I can e mail a form to you. Arthur.faulkner@jpc.school.nz 
Parents will need to drop students off at the venue with bike, and pick them up from there. 

 
ROTORUA ACTIVEPOST MINI MARATHON 

Registrations are now open for the 2015 ActivePost Mini Marathon. Once registered, children will 
receive an official ActivePost Mini Marathon Passport in which they will track their progress at completing 
40km of running (or walking) in the build up to the event. They then have the opportunity to complete the 
final 2.1km of their marathon on the actual Rotorua Marathon Course. 
  Registered children will receive an ActivePost Mini Marathon t-shirt and an official race bib with 
their name, school, and number printed on it. There will be spot prizes given away at prize giving and 
those who successfully complete their final 2.1km will have an Official Certificate of Completion mailed to 
their school! 
When:                         Friday, 1st May 2015 (No Postponement) 
Venue:                        Energy Events Centre, Rotorua 
Who:                           All Primary & Intermediate aged children - Year 1-8 
Cost:                           $5 per child Payable at JPC School Office. 
Entries close:            Entries received by Wednesday, 8 April 2015 will receive printed 
                                    race numbers, all entries received after this date will receive                          
                                    handwritten race numbers. Final entries are due by Tuesday, 28th April.  
Entry forms available from Mr Faulkner or e mail a request Arthur.faulkner@jpc.school.nz 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 8 - Rocky Shore Field Trip 
 

Dear Parent / Guardian 
As part of a Science unit on Aquatic Communities, Year 8 Science classes will visit Newdicks Beach. 
The purpose of this trip is to observe and record the habitat of animals and plants and investigate how 
they are adapted to this natural environment. Students will be required to be at school at 8.30am and 
will return to school at 3pm. 
Dates:  

8DL and 8MB will be travelling on:  Monday    2nd March 
8WT and 8PR will be travelling on:  Tuesday     3rd March 
8CW and 8JR will be travelling on:             Wednesday   4th March  

Cost:  
Classes will be travelling by bus. The cost is covered by the flat fee.  

Gear: 
Each student should bring:  

 Note paper, pencil/pen and clipboard (if available), drink and lunch (lots of picnic goodies). 
 Suitable mufti clothes and solid footwear for walking on the rocky shore.  
 Suncare Protection (may need a coat if the weather is doubtful). 

Due to the numbers involved, we will require at least nine parent helpers for each trip to make up the 
required safety ratio of 1 adult: 6 children, and to transport some students. If you, or any other adult 
relative, are able to accompany us we would be very grateful.  
Could you please ensure that your son/daughter’s generic health/permission slip has been returned to 
their form teacher. 
Students are to return the permission slip to their Science teacher by Friday, 13th February. 
Unfortunately no swimming is permitted for safety reasons.  
Thank you for your assistance in these matters.  
Yours sincerely 
Conny Ludäscher 
Head of Faculty Science 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  
Permission Slip 

 
I give permission for .........................................…of 8…… to attend the Rocky Shore field trip.  
 
I can /cannot accompany you on the beach visit on:  Monday   2nd March [   ] 

Tuesday 3rd March [   ] 
Wednesday   4th March [   ] 

 
I would prefer to:   use my own vehicle / go on the bus with the students. 
I can transport ………. students. 
 
OR if necessary 

I give permission for my son/daughter to travel in a private vehicle   yes / no  
          

Signed:.............................……..…….(Parent / Guardian),  Phone Number: ............................   

CENTRAL LIONS RUGBY LEAGUE CALL UP 
We are looking for boys who turn 15years this year, to come and play rugby league for the Central Lions 
Rugby League Club which is situated at Edmond Road Linton Park.  

Trainings will be held on Thursdays at 5:30 to7:00pm at Linton Park. 
All welcome and bring a friend. 

Parents welcome to stay and watch training and meet and greet coaching staff and management. 
All enquiries to Jamez Davis Coach on 021941914 or jamezwdavis@gmail.com  
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101 ways to praise a child 

      PASIFIKA FUN DAY 
FEBRUARY 28

th
 

TIME: 10am – 2pm 
WHERE: Village Green, Lakefront 
FOODSTALLS 
PERFORMANCES 
INFORMATION 
ARTS & CRAFTS 

ALL WELCOME 
Enquiries to Sylvia 021 0227 3199 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Entry to 2015 NZ Secondary and Intermediate School Motocross now open. 

Details at: www.mxt.co.nz/MXSchools_Entryform.aspx 
JPC Students competing in this event must see Mr Faulkner if you are intending to enter, or email 

Arthur.faulkner@jpc.school.nz to confirm that you have entered, so you can be authorised to be out 
for the day. 
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REACH 800+ EMAIL ADDRESSES ON OUR DATABASE 
Contact sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz in the first instance, then an invoice will be issued by the JPC PTA. 

PLUGZ 4 LUGZ 
Grade 5 custom made hearing protection 

MADE ON THE SPOT 

Comfortable* Reusable* Reliable* Waterproof  
    Work, Play, Sleep and Swim 
In your very own Grade 5 earplugs 
         Grant Rowles, Rotorua 
          (07) 348 0908 / or 027 275 6848 
          www.earmold.com.au for more info 

“Hear today, gone tomorrow without  
        adequate hearing protection”  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     TUTORING AFTER SCHOOL 
                                                      Years 1 to 13 
                                                            
                                                    • Maths 
                                                    • English 
                                                    • Reading 
                                                    • Sciences 

 

Our tutors are qualified, experienced teachers  

Call Kip today on (07) 3492070  

Email: rotorua@kipmcgrath.co.nz 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

NO ACC SURCHARGE ON XRAYS 
• CT     • MRI  
• Screening and Vascular Ultrasound                                                                                             
• General Musculoskeletal              
• Intervention Procedures and Echocardiography      
• All Maternity Ultrasounds 
• Ultrasound Guided Biopsies           ACC/Private and  
• Ultrasounds                                     Insurance Funded 

• (Immigration CXRs)  
We are also pleased to be the first to offer 4D scanning in the 

Rotorua area. 
Bringing patient care and imaging technology together 

X-rays – No appointment necessary. 
For all other services call us to make an appointment. 

 

Central Health 1181, Crnr Amohia & Haupapa 
Streets Ph 07 343 7468 

www.mokoiaradiology.co.nz 

 

 

 

Growing Effective Thinkers and Learners 
Quality Early Childhood Education based on the Habits of Mind, 

Restorative Practice and the Incredible Years Programme 
    Call into 7 Alastair Avenue 
    Phone 345 9689 or visit our webpage 

www.centralkids.org.nz  

 

Rotorua Medical Group 
Central Health and Fairy Springs Medical Centre 

“NEW PATIENTS WELCOME” 

1 Practice + 2 Sites = Convenient Health Care 4 U 

Both sites open Mon-Fri, 8.00am to 5.00pm 

Telephone: 347 0000  Email: admin.rmg@rgpg.co.nz         www.rotoruamedical.co.nz  

 

Our comprehensive and excellent family health care services include a 

Drop In Clinic – no appointment  necessary 

Central Health, 1181 Amohia Street (next door to Central Pharmacy) 

Mon to Fri between 9.00am and 11.00am and 2.00pm and 4.00pm 

Fairy Springs Medical Centre, 10-100 Fairy Springs Road, Rotorua 

Mon to Fri between 9.00am and 11.00am 

 
 

 

General Medical Services 

Immunisations 

Medical Examinations 

Long Term Condition 

Management 

 

GUITAR & BASS 
LESSONS 

Competitive prices!! 
 

Always wanted to learn? 
I will have you playing your 
favourite song in no time! 

 
CONTACT KATE REDFERN 

021 123 5472 
klredfern1@me.com 
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISING SPONSORS 

 

 
   

 

 
 

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE 

 

$10 PER WEEK 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE 

 

$5 PER WEEK 
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FROM THE DAILY NOTICES: 
 
RUGBY TRAINING on Tuesday and Thursday for all under 14, 15, 1st XV Trialists, Girls 
1st XV trialists and Girls training will be on at school from 3.30-5pm Tuesday and Thursday 
Under14 and Under 15 training will be on at 5pm-6.30pm at Smallbone Park on Tuesday, 
Thursdays will be at school 3.30-5pm 
GIRLS WHO ARE INTERESTED IN PLAYING PLEASE ATTEND! 
Mr Hounsell – TiC E: tim.hounsell@jpc.school.nz  
 
NETBALL 
Senior Netball starts 21st march @ 11 am 
All Senior Teams who would like to play and have not given me your team lists please do so 
ASAP and all Fees need to be paid before Uniforms are handed out.  
Intermediate & Collegiate starts 2nd May 930 am  
Trials for the Intermediate and Collegiate teams will begin next week and times will be in the 
notices. 
Mrs Rogers – TiC E:Natasha.rogers@jpc.school.nz  
 
TENNIS – students can learn tennis and challenge others at games on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays at lunchtime. Notices are at the student counter 
Mrs Brewer – TiC E:sherry.brewer@jpc.school.nz  
 
CENTRAL TRIATHLON – Years 7 & 8 
Tuesday 3rd March (pp date Thurs 5th March) – Kuirau Park & Rotorau Aquatic Centre 
Cost $2 per child and/or team registration 
Contact Mr Faulkner if interested: xtn 8852 or Arthur.faulkner@jpc.school.nz  
RATS DUATHLON – Years 7 & 8 
Tuesday 10th March - Long Course: 1.5km Run – 8km MTB – 500m Run 
 
KAPA HAKA GROUP 
A REMINDER THAT A FULL GROUP PRACTICE IS ON SATURDAY FROM 2.00 to 6.00pm. 
With competitions coming up quickly it is imperative that all members come to practice on 
Saturdays. 
Notices of Fees will are available from the student reception for all to collect. 
Any concerns find Mrs Rogers. 

mailto:tim.hounsell@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Arthur.faulkner@jpc.school.nz


JOHN PAUL COLLEGE Yr 9-13  ATHLETICS PROGRAMME 
 

 Tuesday 24
th

   2015 
 

 Students listed as qualifiers (See lists outside Sports Co-ordinator’s Office) are the only students out of class 
for the day 

 Students are to report to morning form class to have their names checked off, then get changed quickly and 
assemble on the cricket turf 

 9.00am       200m Heats will be run first, followed by the first round of the Field events 

 10.45am    100m Heats 
Yr 7-11Students will need to bring PE gear: Yr 12/13 students to wear shorts and a shirt: 
Warm clothing to put on in between events, hat and sun lotion, food, water bottle 
 

Time High Jump   BE Long Jump HT Shot Put  BM Discus   CW Javelin 
CP       

Track 

9.15ame Senior and 
Intermediate   
Girls 

Intermediate  
Boys 

Junior   Boys Junior Girls Senior Boys 9.00am 200m 
Heats 
 
 

10.00am Senior   Boys Junior   Boys 
and Junior Girls 
 

Senior    Girls 
 

Intermediate   
Girls 

Intermediate 
Boys 

10.45am 
100m Heats 

11.15am Intermediate  
Boys 

Senior   Girls Intermediate 
Girls 

Senior    Boys Junior Boys  
 
 

12Noon      400m Senior 
Intermediate, 
Junior 
Girls and Boys 

12.30pm 
 

Junior Girls 
 
 

Intermediate 
Girls 

Senior and 
Junior Boys 

Intermediate 
and Junior 
Boys 

Junior and 
Senior Girls 

 

1.45pm Junior Boys Senior    Boys Intermediate  
Boys 

Senior Girls 
 
 

Intermediate  
Girls 

1.15pm 200m 
Finals 

2.30pm 
 

 
 
 

    100m Finals 

 



 

NAME Code Extn Email 

AISLABIE Veronica AV 8140 Veronica.aislabie@jpc.school.nz 

ARNOTT Beryl–Student Count  / Absentees 8828 Beryl.arnott@jpc.school.nz 

BAKER Simon BS 8812 Simon.baker@jpc.school.nz 

BELL Tim BT 8120 Tim.bell@jpc.school.nz  

BILLING Paul BP 8101 Paul.billing@jpc.school.nz 

BITE Marisol MB 8121 Marisol.bite@jpc.school.nz 

BLOOMFIELD Karen BF 8844 Karen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz 

BLOOMFIELD Stephen BD 8805 Stephen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz 

BOTHA Carien BC 8116 Carien.botha@jpc.school.nz 

BOTHA Martin BM 8177 Martin.botha@jpc.school.nz 

BOYCE Julie - Fees 8859 schoolfees@jpc.school.nz  

BREWER Sherry BE 8852 Sherry.brewer@jpc.school.nz 

CARTER Neil 8808 Neil.carter@jpc.school.nz  

CASEY Pat - Gateway 8815 Pat.casey@jpc.school.nz 

CHAPMAN Mark CP 8858 Mark.chapman@jpc.school.nz 

CLAPPERTON Talita CT 8117 Talita.clapperton@jpc.school.nz 

CONSTABLE Carolyn Uniform Shop Manager 8856 Carolyn.constable@jpc.school.nz 

COOK Alastair CA 8109 Alastair.cook@jpc.school.nz 

COOK Gillian CG 8104 Gillian.cook@jpc.school.nz 

COONEY Val CV 8172 Val.cooney@jpc.school.nz 

CORDONNI Lara CL 8814 Lara.cordonni@jpc.school.nz 

CZYREK Matt CM 8824 Matt.czyrek@jpc.school.nz 

DAVIS Brendon DB 8171 Brendon.davis@jpc.school.nz  

DOBSON Lorraine DL 8106 Lorraine.dobson@jpc.school.nz 

DOUGLAS Kelly DK  8123 Kelly.douglas@jpc.school.nz 

DWIGHT Mike                  DM 8855 johnpaulcollege.international@gmail.com  

ERASMUS Natalie-Successmaker 8862 Natalie.erasmus@jpc.school.nz 

EWEN Andrea EA 8114 Andrea.ewen@jpc.school.nz 

FAULKNER Arthur – Sports Coordinator 8801 Arthur.faulkner@jpc.school.nz 

FLAVELL Cathy – Nurse 8806 nurse@jpc.school.nz  

FREDRICKSEN Bernadette FB 8867 Bernadette.fredricksen@jpc.school.nz 

GRAHAM Colleen GC 8131 Colleen.graham@jpc.school.nz 

GRAHAMSLAW Jan GJ 8803 Jan.grahamslaw@jpc.school.nz 

HEPI Marie HM 8849 Marie.hepi@jpc.school.nz  

HESKETH Jacqui Homestay Coordinator 8863 Jacqui.hesketh@jpc.school.nz  

HEWITSON Sheryl HS 8823 Sheryl.hewitson@jpc.school.nz 

HILL Rod HR 8135 Rod.hill@jpc.school.nz  

HOUNSELL Tim TH 8143 Tim.hounsell@jpc.school.nz  

HUGHES Terry HT 8861 Terry.hughes@jpc.school.nz  

JACK Rebecca JR 8136 Rebecca.jack@jpc.school.nz  

JOHNSON Paul PJ 8168 Paul.johnson@jpc.school.nz  

KOWALEWSKI Owen KO 8847 Owen.kowalewski@jpc.school.nz 

LEPPER Deb NCEA & DPs P.A 8845 Deb.lepper@jpc.school.nz 

LIDDALL Jason LJ 8119 Jason.liddall@jpc.school.nz  

LOCK Liz   Principal’s P.A 8839 Liz.lock@jpc.school.nz  

LUDASCHER Conny LC 8105 Conny.ludascher@jpc.school.nz 

MACANN Rob MR 8108 Rob.macann@jpc.school.nz  

MACMILLAN Nancy MN 8854 Nancy.macmillan@jpc.school.nz  

MATTHEWS Dave MD 8125 Dave.matthews@jpc.school.nz  

McHUGH Ali MA 8841 Ali.mchugh@jpc.school.nz 

McLAY Mary MM 8126 Mary.mclay@jpc.school.nz  

MORRIS Charlotte MO 8141 Charlotte.morris@jpc.school.nz  

NORTHEY Barb NB 8834 Barb.northey@jpc.school.nz 

PAKINGA Cecilia PK 8851 Cecilia.pakinga@jpc.school.nz  

PETERS John PJ 8179 John.peters@jpc.school.nz 

PINGOL Renee PR 8153 Renee.pingol@jpc.school.nz 

POTGIETER Surette ZS 8129 Surette.potgieter@jpc.school.nz  

RAYNER Michael RY 8118 Michael.rayner@jpc.school.nz 

REARDON Lynne RL 8132 Lynne.reardon@jpc.school.nz  

RIGNEY Gene RG 8822 Gene.rigney@jpc.school.nz  

ROGERS Natasha RN 8166 Natasha.rogers@jpc.school.nz  

ROWLES Sue  Public Reception/Enrolments 8800 Sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz  

SARICH-DUNN Natasha DN 8167 Natasha.sarich-dunn@jpc.school.nz 

SATHERLEY Matt SM 8144 Matt.satherley@jpc.school.nz  

SINCLAIR Peter SP 8843 Peter.sinclair@jpc.school.nz 

SMALLBONE Judith JS 8145 Judith.smallbone@jpc.school.nz  

SOMERVILLE Jenny SJ 8164 Jenny.somerville@jpc.school.nz  

STAFF EXTENSION AND EMAIL ADDRESSES 
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STEWART Maree ST 8886 Maree.stewart@jpc.school.nz  

STOKES Margaret SK 8113 Margaret.stokes@jpc.school.nz  

STRACHAN Graham SG 8112 Graham.strachan@jpc.school.nz  

STUDENT COUNTER  8828 Beryl.arnott@jpc.school.nz  

SURVILLE Robyn SR 8165 Robyn.surville@jpc.school.nz  

SYNGE Mathew MS 8134 Mathew.synge@jpc.school.nz  

THORNTON Candace TC 8838 Candace.thornton@jpc.school.nz  

THURSTON Gabrielle TG 8832 Gabrielle.thurston@jpc.school.nz  

VAN DAM Amber DA 8102 Amber.vandam@jpc.school.nz  

VISSER Candice VC 8147 Candice.visser@jpc.school.nz    

WALKER Tom WT 8102 Tom.walker@jpc.school.nz 

WALSH Paulene WP 8138 Paulene.walsh@jpc.school.nz  

WEBB Minka WM 8848 Minka.webb@jpc.school.nz  

WHALLEY Chris CW 8130 Chris.whalley@jpc.school.nz  

WILSON Taryn TW 8124 Taryn.wilson@jpc.school.nz  

WOOD Jacinta WJ 8148 Jacinta.wood@jpc.school.nz  

WORRALL Claire WL 8127 Claire-worrall@jpc.school.nz 

WRIGHT Denise WD 8115 Denise-wright@jpc.school.nz 

ZOING Rex Truancy Officer  8817 rex.zoing@jpc.school.nz  
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